
TOWN OF ERIN PRAIRIE 
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2025 
 

 The Town of Erin Prairie Board Meeting held on Monday, February 17, 2025 at the Erin Prairie 
Town Hall was called to order by Chairman, John Van Dyk, at 6:00p.m.  Present were John Van Dyk 
and Mike Monteith.  Absent was Dennis Mitchell. 
 Motions were made by Mike to approve the agenda as presented and the January Meeting 
Minutes as written. John seconded and passed the motions. 
   It was reported there is $209,137.00 available in our checking and Money Market 
Accounts.  This is after paying the tax settlements to the schools, County, and Northwood Technical 
College.  The bills were presented and discussed.  After discussion a motion was made by Mike to 
approve the Treasurer’s Report and pay the bills as presented.  John seconded and passed the 
motion. 
 Jeffrey Johnson was present to talk with the Board about returning the property line on his 
parcel back to where it had been before a recent survey showed the line to be located in a different 
place than originally thought years ago.  Mike presented a statute from the State of Wisconsin that 
says the Town Board has no authority to make decisions on property boundaries. Because of this 
wording the Board felt they have no authority to change the property line for the Johnsons. 
 The building inspector contract from Todd Dolan was presented for approval.  John and Mike 
agreed the contract looked appropriate and no changes were necessary.  A motion was made by 
Mike to sign the contract with Todd Dolan for Building Inspector Services in the Township. John 
seconded and passed the motion.  
 John briefly reviewed information from the Fire Department meetings he had attended. 
 It was mentioned that Darrell’s Septic Service and Waste Management had asked if the 
township would give them permission to drive on posted roads to service their customers this 
spring.  Mike and John both agreed their services are necessary so it would be ok for them to drive 
on posted roads if needed. 
 The March meeting will be held Monday, March 24 beginning at 6:00p.m. 
 A motion was made and passed to adjourn at 6:50p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jackie Mitchell, Clerk/Treasurer 
   


